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helping families through counseling and services since 1898



Bergen Family Center began in 1898 as a pro-
gram of the Englewood Woman’s Club. In
the early 20th century we underwent several

mergers, including in 1912 under the leadership of
Board President Dwight Morrow, becoming the
Civic Association. By 1922, the Civic Association
merged with “Memorial House,” a neighborhood
center for Italian immigrants, to become the Social
Service Federation. In those early days, the Civic
Association created the Urban League for Bergen
County (1917) and what was to become Bergen
Regional Medical Center (1918). 
During the “Great Depression,”we pioneered what
is now the national school lunch program, and 
provided a free early childhood program donated
by Elisabeth Morrow and her friends. After World
War II, family counseling was added in a storefront
on Palisade Avenue and the “Memorial House”
facility provided the baby boom children with 
culturally enriching activities such as music, 
dance, sports, recreation and socialization under
the watchful eye of nurturing professionals 
and volunteers. 
By 1962, the demand for counseling was so great
that the Social Service Federation separated the
counseling division into an independent agency.
Within 5 years, that agency, Family Services of
Bergen County, moved to Hackensack and became
a leader in innovative services including advocating
against elder abuse, counseling crime victims, 
providing legal advocacy and counseling for
HIV/AIDS patients, and partnering with the
Family Court. Within five years the “Memorial
House”building had to be shut permanently due 
to irreparable conditions. It was replaced 
in 1971 by the current facility, known as
“Community House,” and continued to serve as
the neighborhood center. 
For more than thirty years after the separation, the
collaboration was strong between the two agencies.
In1980, they partnered to create Liberty House a
group home for troubled adolescent boys. In 1997,
the two organizations agreed to join together and
in 2002 selected the new name and logo, “Bergen
Family Center.” We are proud to say we are as
“strong as the oak tree,”which enhances our name. 
Today, Bergen Family Center serves over 3,400 
unduplicated clients annually, with a budget of

$4.5M and a staff of one hundred and thirty with
eighty-five full time equivalents. Our programs are
administered through three major divisions:
Children Services, Eldercare and Counseling with
clients spanning the age from babies to frail elderly
in their 90’s. Clients reside in forty-seven of Bergen’s
towns and are primarily from low-income families. 
Recent highlights include the creation of new 
programs for teenagers.  THE ZONE is a new drop-
in center and school-based youth services program
on the Dwight Morrow and Academies Campus.
The Memorial House Alumni Association is an early
evening teen center which utilizes our Armory
Street location. These complement our existing
Englewood Coalition for Adolescent Health. 
We strive to have exemplary programs. In collabora-
tion with the Englewood Public School District, our
Reggio Emilia inspired Pre-K program won both the
New Jersey Department of Education’s Best Practice
Award, and the Governor’s Office Award. Corporate
and Foundation grantors have recognized our
HIPPY program (Home Instruction Program for
Parents of Pre-school Youngsters), for its innovative
approach in supporting parents of children ages
three to five to become their child’s first teacher. The
State of New Jersey recently asked us to expand
Eldercare services due to our success with training
volunteers to advocate on behalf of nursing home
residents (the Ombudsman program). We are
known Statewide for our excellent work counseling
bilingual (Spanish and Korean) clients. 
Successes not withstanding, many unmet needs
remain. While we are proud to contain administra-
tive costs at 9% of overall operations, this challenges
our capacity to keep up with optimal human
resource management, adequate technology, and
other essential non-programmatic functions. Our
facilities show the effects of age and overcrowding
due to high program demand. We strive to train our
staff in the newest theory and practice in social work
and education to improve the effective delivery of
services. In addition, the demand for direct services
is unending. With adequate space and staff we
would be able to eliminate the waiting lists we have
for children in need of day care, for the frail elderly
in need of homebound services, and for clients who
need counseling. Can you assist us in locating 
these resources?
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ASI leave the position of Chairperson of this wonderful organization and hand over
the reins to the very capable Allen Levy, I want to thank each and every one of
you for making Bergen Family Center stronger, more effective and better able to

help the families in our community.   

I will be remaining as a trustee to lead the Board Development Committee, and am very excited
about the new officers and trustees for 2007.  Our agency’s future growth is so dependent upon
a strong group of volunteers with vision, commitment and resources to help the staff achieve
the agency’s mission.  To that end, the Board has developed an ambitious Strategic Plan for
2007-2009, about which you can read in the message from Allen Levy.

Corporate and Foundation supporters continue to believe in our work.  I would like to call
attention to The Lilian Pitkin Schenck Fund, our major foundation supporter for nearly 40 years.
We are their largest grantee and use their dollars for services to children, the elderly and 
families in need of counseling.

Foundations overseen by Wachovia Wealth Management supported our dance and art therapy
program for the seniors and our visually impaired program for the elderly.  These activities take
place in our Adult Day Care program in our Englewood facility.  

I am so proud of the continued progress we have made this year in services to teens.  Through 
a $260,000 grant from the NJ Department of Human Services for a School-Based Youth Services
program, we created THE ZONE  on the Dwight Morrow and Academies at Englewood
Campus.  This drop in center gives teenagers a safe place to interact with good adult role 
models, from whom they can receive advice and referrals about employment, help with their
homework, recreation and trips and, of course, counseling.   

We also expanded services to elementary school children with nearly $175,000 of funding from
New Jersey After 3, an organization committed to quality after-school programs for youth.  
Our family counseling services expanded as well, with more services to Spanish speaking 
clients and victims of crime.

Again, I want to thank our many friends and neighbors for the excellent support that we have
received this year.  I ask that you pass this report along to those you know who might be 
interested in learning about our good work, and contact our President/CEO Mitch Schonfeld 
to arrange to visit our programs.

Warm regards,

Dr. Shelly Wimpfheimer
Chairperson, Board of Trustees
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The Strategic Planning Committee, chaired
by in-coming Chairperson and Towaco 
resident Allen Levy, engaged in a yearlong
process to develop a new three-year plan for
Bergen Family Center.  Feedback from all
Board Members, input from all employees
and opinions from community leaders,
helped shape the planning. The result is a
renewed commitment to Organizational
Excellence and implementation of an 
evidence-based practice approach to our 
programs.  Bergen Family Center’s intent 
is to focus on how to achieve and maintain
an excellent organization at all levels and
deliver quality programs and services.
Optimal success at achieving Organizational
Excellence will need continuous growth and
focus in these three areas, as well: Fund 
and Resource Development, Board Diversity
& Development and Facility & Space
Improvement.   

R E PORT  F ROM
In-Coming Chair
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The Board Development Committee, led by
Janice Friedman of Paramus helped develop board
trainings and a special retreat to focus on strategic
planning.  The committee also recruited and oriented
two new trustees, a VP of wealth management, with
a major financial services company, and an executive
at a Bergen County hospital.  At year’s end 24
Trustees including attorneys, accountants, financial
professionals, media executives, educators, social
workers, elected officials, information-technology
professionals, and business and corporate leaders
comprised the Board. The members of this 
demographically diverse group reside in 15 different
towns, range in age from mid-30’s to early 70’s, and
include Caucasian, African-American and Hispanic
men and women. Two new candidates were identified
to join the board at the beginning of 2007.

The Facility Committee, under the leadership of
Linda M. Herlihy, Esq. of Midland Park, evaluated 
lease and purchase options for the expansion of
services into the Englewood community.  Additional
committee work included the first phase of an over-
haul of the air-conditioning and heating systems
and the replacement of the roof at the Englewood
site.  At year’s end plans for phase two of this work
were being developed.  

The Finance Committee, led by Treasurer Patrick
Heeney of Englewood, supervised the annual audit, 
monitored agency investments, and assisted with
budget preparation.  The winning of new State
grants and an increase in client fees and third party
revenue, plus the largest net fund raising effort in
our history, helped us end the year with black ink.
At year’s end after we were notified of a 22% cut
($55,000) to begin on Jan. 1, 2007 in our Adult Day
Care services to the blind and visually impaired and
frail elderly, the committee began to review our
investment strategy and identify contingencies in
the event these dollars cannot be recouped in 2007.

The Fund Development Committee, chaired 
by Tenafly’s MaryBeth Sigler-Garcia, increased 
philanthropic giving by 13% ($40,000) over the prior
year.  The  Friends of the Family Annual Awards co-
sponsors Valley National Bank and North Jersey

Media Group and supporters Verizon Wireless, Karla
Cino Realtors, Weiser LLP and United Water under-
wrote all the expenses of the dinner.  Dinner co-chairs
MaryBeth Sigler-Garcia and Ina Miller-Silverstein and
the outstanding committee of volunteers helped us
attract 340 guests at the November 1st event at the
Rockleigh Country Club.  We cleared $103,000, 44%
above the prior year.  New grants were received from
Van Houten Memorial Fund, Hoffman Family
Foundation, and Philip Morris, USA.  They 
supplemented those from returning grantors Lilian P.
Schenck Fund, National Council of Jewish Women,
Community Chest of Englewood, PNC Foundation,
Bergen County’s United Way, PSE &G and Citigroup
Foundation.  Awine tasting event at Stony Hill Inn
and eBay auctions, led by volunteer eBay director
Andrian Curshen helped raise additional dollars.  

The Human Resources Committee, chaired 
by John Hughes of Mahwah did an extensive 
review of each agency department’s personnel
needs as part of the overall agency strategic 
planning process.  Training, credentials, staffing 
levels and compensation were explored in detail 
to prepare for future growth and to ensure optimal
services are delivered.  At year’s end BFC employed
130, with 85 full time equivalents.

The Program Committee finished the year
under the leadership of Englewood’s Susan Proietti,
after former committee chair Lynn Jemmott relocated.
In February, BFC received a $260,000 grant from the
State to operate a School Based Youth Services
Program on the Dwight Morrow High School and
Academies @ Englewood campus.  The committee
was active in helping with that new initiative.  
In August, New Jersey After 3 awarded almost
$175,000 for the expansion of after-school services 
to elementary school children in Englewood. By the
fall, the efforts to increase committee membership
succeeded and each member became responsible for
one of the agency’s major program areas: Children,
Adolescents, Elderly and Counseling.  At year’s
end, the committee focused on quality assurance of
programs and ways to measure program outcomes
as part of the agency’s strategic plan.  
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Public Relations Efforts
2006 saw our Public Relations efforts come in like a
lion!  The January issue of (201) Magazine featured
Bergen Family Center as one of three Bergen County
agencies making significant differences while 
honoring their Volunteers.  President/CEO Mitch
Schonfeld, Board Member Ina Miller-Silverstein,
Annual Dinner Auction Chair April Uram graced
the cover.  Additional photos and an article about
BFC appeared within.  

TV coverage improved with Channel 1 covering
Bergen Family Center’s history in February, and
Cablevision running a long PSA on Ryan White
HIV/AIDS program information. 

Thanks to North Jersey Media Group coverage, 
our expanding community of supporters was kept
up to date on BFC occurrences through photos 
and articles.  The Press Journal and Bergen News 
offered more.

The Record captured the exciting PNC hot air 
balloon day in Englewood’s Mackay Park.  How 
fortunate to be selected by PNC’s “Grow Up Great”
program as the only site in the state for 3-5 year olds
to enjoy the hot air balloon experience, courtesy also
of Quick Chek Balloon Festival.  

With the new relationship with River Dell Regional
High School’s “Senior Options” program, fantastic
video footage was captured of our 125 excited
youngsters frolicking in the inflated balloon, 
tethered on its side.  

Sandra Fathi, President of Affect Strategies, gave a
wonderful “gift” to BFC – a total evaluation of our
PR, marketing, branding campaign thus far and a
plan/vision for the future.  This plan includes 
unifying our image, and coordinating our public
relations efforts.  

Corporate and Community Partnerships
Thanks to PNC, our HIPPY (Home Instruction for
Parents of Pre-School Youngsters) parents enjoyed 
a Financial Workshop:  “Saving Money for Your
Child’s Future.”  Englewood Hospital and Medical
Center provided guest speakers for Senior Day 
Care.  A highly interactive visit from GOYA Foods
resulted in their sponsorship of the HIPPY
Graduation Party with refreshments for 300.   
Teen Interns from various High Schools also 
assisted in keeping the Development Office 
humming.

Goldman Sachs Community TeamWorks hosted
“Make the Zoo Come Alive to Kids Under 5”
Twenty-two of their volunteers escorted 35 of 
our summer campers through an exciting and
exhausting trip to the Bronx Zoo.  All arrangements
and expenses were covered as our children enjoyed
the Safari, Butterfly exhibit, Lunch, and more.  

SERVE, brought to us once again through the
Ridgewood Christian Reformed Church, brought 
six teens and chaperone from the Midwest and
Canada to give their time and efforts not only for
interacting with our youngsters, but sprucing up 
the Bergen Family Center as well!  Enterprise Rent-
A-Car joined with Town Motors in July for a fun
day filled with painting, playing children’s games
and sharing ice pops on a hot day!

Our “Christmas Angel” appeared in the form of
“Jersey Cares” who brought Philip Morris, USA
to paint our second floor meeting rooms, donate 
bookcases for the Seniors and present a check for
much needed program supplies.  “Jersey Cares” 
also arranged for PricewaterhouseCoopers to 
select BFC children to be recipients of 28 new 
bicycles and 3 new exercyles for our youth and 
seniors’ programs.  



Fund Raising
A “friend raising” event was added to the Calendar:
“Wine & More”, held January 20th, enjoyed by 160
guests at the lovely Stony Hill Inn.  It was an event
geared for fun with wine and delicacy tastings,
desserts and coffees. Over $5,000 was raised.

Blue Moon Café held a Bergen Family Center
evening in January to add more funds to BFC.
Mexicali Blues Cafe hosted Board member Patrick
Heeney’s band, Sessions, for a June benefit concert
enjoyed by all.  

The Annual “Friends of the Family” Dinner held
November 1st at Rockleigh Country Club was an
outstanding success raising approximately $103,000 
and attracting 340 attendees.  A unique touch to 
the evening was the hand painted centerpiece 
flowerpots, created by our Pre-K youngsters.  
New BFC Note Cards highlighted artworks of the 
children photographed by (201), and were available
for sale.  It was a night to remember under chairs
MaryBeth Sigler Garcia and Ina Miller-Silverstein,

Board members.  Teen Volunteers from one of our
newest programs, THE ZONE, the drop-in center 
at Dwight Morrow H.S., joined us in welcoming
guests.  Honoree Amelia Gold’s musicians from the
JCC Thurnauer School entertained during dinner.
Georgie Evans, Gloria Draper, and Miriam Lubarr
and Billy Helft shared honoree recognition with 
Ms. Gold.

5



6

DONORS
DONATIONS ABOVE $50,000 
Lilian Pitkin Schenck Fund 

DONATIONS ABOVE $20,000
Bergen County’s United Way 
National Council of Jewish
Women, Bergen County Section 

DONATIONS OF $10,000- $19,999 

Community Chest of Englewood,
Englewood Cliffs & Tenafly 
Hoffman Family Foundation 
Kaplen Fund 
PNC Foundation 
Valley National Bank 
Van Houten Memorial Fund 

DONATIONS BETWEEN
$5,000 AND $9,999 

Karla Cino Realtors 
Citigroup Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Gottesman 
John Hughes 
North Jersey Media Group
Foundation 
Philip Morris USA
Mr. & Mrs. Dwight Sipprelle 
Verizon Wireless 
Mary Wholford Foundation 

DONATIONS BETWEEN
$2,500 AND $4,999 

Moness, Crespi, Hardt 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Muir 
Alferio & Lucia Palestroni
Foundation 
NJ Multiple Listing Service 
PSE& G 
Unilever Foundation 
Weiser LLP
Naida S. Wharton Foundation

DONATIONS BETWEEN 
$1,000 AND $2,499 

Alford Foundation 
Bergen Republican Business
Network 
Bergen Regional Medical Center 
Bonnie Burgess (Business
Promotion Ideas) 
Barbara Cicco 
C. Peter Croonquist 
Lee Eisenberg, MD 
Englewood Rotary Club 
Englewood Hospital & Medical
Center 

Mr. & Mrs. Raymond English 
Thomas Fallon 
Mr. & Mrs. Leo Gans 
Gau Design 
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Hunter 
Gay & Graham Jones, Esq. 
Mr. & Mrs. G. Leonard Johnson 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Johnson 
Korean Church
Women'sAssociation 
KPMG 
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Lein 
Mr. & Mrs. Allen Levy 
Nancy Lipka 
Gianni Martire 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Mayer
McGraw Hill Company 
Jeanne Michaud 
Elisabeth Miracky 
Mutual of America 
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Proietti 
Puffin Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Naseby Rhinehart 
Mitch Schonfeld 
Michael Silverstein & Ina Miller 
United Water 
Dr. Rochelle & Mr. Justin
Wimpfheimer 
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Wu 

DONATIONS BETWEEN
$500 AND $999 

Mr. & Mrs. Phil Ball 
Benzel Busch 
Bollinger Insurance 
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Borg 
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Cirillo 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Duncan 
Elisabeth Morrow School 
Mr. & Mrs. Alfie Evans 
Ms. Sandra Fathi 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Federman 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Ferrarese 
Anne Frost 
Arnold Gold MD, and Sandra
Gold MD 
Mr. & Mrs. John Hajjar 
Mr. & Mrs. John Harrada 
Mr. & Mrs. Helft 
Dr. Adele and Mr. Alex Holman 
Josh Hyman, MD & Liz Corsini 
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Imperatore 
Inserra Supermarkets 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Jacobs 

Joan Van Alstyne Johnson 
Ms. Mardi Kildebeck 
Neil Levy 
Doug Mack 
Sue March & Sam Gold 
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas McKee 
Melinda Nova 
NVE Savings Bank 
Reiner & Co. 
James Robison & Sue Huffman 
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Schwartz 
Mr. & Mrs. John Scott 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Segall 
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Spitzley 
Sunset Rotary Club 
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Tanner 
Mark Tarantina 
Ernie Villa, Esq. 
Wells, Jaworski, Liebman & Patton 
Women's Club of Englewood 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Wrubel 

DONATIONS BETWEEN
$250 AND $499 

Mr. & Mrs. Byron Allen 
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Anderson 
Astoria Surgical Supplies 
Benefit Foundations, LLC 
Sharon Bernstein
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Bigliani 
Cantarima Multimedia 
Glynice Coleman 
Community Baptist Church 
Marie Cordner 
Costigan Appraisals 
Margaretta Cowenhoven 
Dan Coyle 
Dale Creamer 
George Croonquist 
Mr. & Mrs. Andrian Curshen 
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Davis 
Katherine Downes 
Englewood Kiwanis Club 
First Presbyterian Church of
Englewood 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter French 
Michael & Linda Herlihy, Esq. 
Paul Hollander & Robin
Goldfisher 
Hon. Valerie Huttle & Frank
Huttle, Esq. 
Hon. Gordon Johnson 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Karofsky 

Mr. Robert Kitts 
Marlise Konort 
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Kornheiser 
Lakeland Bank 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Levien 
Carol Lisa 
Lee Lockwood 
Mr. & Mrs. Mitchell Lynn 
Sheila Mack 
Mr. & Mrs. David Maron 
Joseph Marrone 
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh McKee 
Mr. & Mrs. Neal Merker 
Mr. & Mrs. George Milne 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Nacht 
Herbert & Teruko Neualder MD 
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Panteloni 
Payroll Unlimited 
Mr. & Mrs. Leo Pierce 
Mr. & Mrs. Drew Pizzurro 
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Prager 
Mr. & Mrs. Max Prager 
Jerry Pyle 
Jacey Raimondo 
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Rapfogel 
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Reddin 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Russell 
Charlotte B. Schoen 
Michael Shannon 
Masako Shiono 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Silver 
Mr. & Mrs. Debra Solomon 
Thomas Spychalski 
Francis Tedesco 
Brenda Thomas 
Time Warner Cable 
Mr. & Mrs. Alex Uram 
Mibs Wagner 
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Webb 
Hon. Loretta Weinberg 
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Weinstein 
Dana Yehuda 
Walter Young 
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Zampini 
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DONORS
DONATIONS UNDER $250

AARP
ABC Photo 
Mr. & Mrs. David Aboudi 
Add Rob Litho LLC 
Ken Albert 
Alex's Dairy 
Esmeralda Almanzar 
American Legion 
Monique Anderson 
Nettie Arnowitz 
Hector Banegas 
Ronne Bassman 
Susan Bastidas 
Natalie Beaumont 
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Becker 
Becker School Supplies 
David Beggs 
Jason Benbasset 
Richard Berling 
Barbara Besson 
Karen Bjorgi 
Blue Moon Mexican Cafe
Nelida Bobe 
Jo Ellen Bostick 
Flynn Bowen 
Bruce Brafman 
David Brisman 
Mr. & Mrs. Irwin Brownstein 
Robin Brown 
Alan Buchsbaum 
Robert Cahn 
Callahan Jewelers 
Mary Caputi 
Violet Carrington 
Margaret Carter 
Beth Cathers 
Frances Chao 
Charles Coari 
Jim Cole, MD & Kate Liebhold 
Ehlbert Collins 
Community Outreach 
Compeez 
Claricia Crawford 
Mr. & Mrs. George Croonquist 
Czin Opticians 
Mary Daniels 
Shelia Dardik 
Otis Dearsall 
Mr. & Mrs. Frank DeFord 
Michael DePalma 
Terri DeToli 
Joseph DiLorenzo 

John Devol
Martha DiPaolo 
Carol Distaulo 
Doris Drakeford 
Gloria Draper 
James Draper 
Murray Dwight 
East West Electrical Contractors 
Dorothy Edgar 
Sally Eichlin 
Francine Elster 
Cheryl Eth 
Sara Fader 
Thomas Fanning 
Mark Fast 
Anthony Favorito 
Aileen Fearon-Frisz 
Robert Feulner 
Brian Feurey 
First Baptist Church, Eng. 
Alex Flamholz 
Bruce Freund 
Scott Friedman 
Friends For Life 
G.P.K. Contractors 
Cesar Garcia 
Mr. & Mrs. Eduardo Garcia 
Jerry Geller 
Giant Packaging 
Glass Gardens 
Martin Goldenberg 
Jerome Goodman DDS 
Robert Gottesman 
Sandra Greenberg 
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Guetta 
Peter Haines 
Dolores Hampton 
Dr. June Handler 
Patrick Heeney 
Mr. & Mrs. William Helft 
Ivy Herman 
Ruth Herrick 
Steven Hirsch 
Corrine Hoexter 
Eva Holland 
Merton Holman 
Linna Hopkins 
Linda Horowitz 
Hunter Group 
Alexander Hyatt, MD 
Ideal Temple #290 
Herbert Imbornoni 
Yael Israel 

Lilian Jackson
Johnson Jardiniano 
Dr. Lynn Jemmott 
Coralee Johnson 
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Johnson 
Clyde Jones 
Karen Jones 
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Kabakow 
Paul Kamen 
Geri Kaufman 
Kerry Kelly 
Kent Builders Mgmt. 
Arthur Kornbluth 
Bernie Koster 
Joan Kuhns 
Clark LaMendola 
Harriet Lefkowitz 
Andrew Lehman 
Arthur Levy 
Dave Lewis 
Joanna Ligas 
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Lubarr 
Ellie Lubin 
Frima Lummer 
Mr. & Mrs. Rocky Lynn 
Joseph Malone 
Edmund Martin 
Herbert Marton MD 
Karlan McCarthy 
Eileen McCombs 
June McDonald 
Ivory McGee 
Richard McGinnis 
Margaret McQuillin 
Dan Melfi 
Joan Meltzer 
Lisa Mendelowitz 
Katherine Miller 
John Miller 
Judith Millman 
Marianne Montero 
My Hand Investment 
Mr. & Mrs. John Nanasi 
David Lee Naparstek 
Bravelle Nesbit 
Richard Noroian 
Alan Nukk 
Kristine Nukk 
Margaret O’Brien 
Oritani Savings 
Albert Papazian 
Park Ave. Dental Assoc. 
David Pellegrion

Laura Peluso 
Benjamin Peters 
Phi Delta Kappa 
Gene Ann Polk MD 
Premier Associates 
Ms. Sheila Primas 
Lucy Pumo 
Bettina Rance 
Larry Ratcliff 
Robek Corp. 
Frances Roberts 
Lou Romano 
Joel Roth 
Dolly Sacristan 
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Schlessinger 
Julian Scholl 
Mr. & Mrs. Arnold Schreer 
Robert Schwartz 
Ken Schwinn 
Bernard Scott 
Shelter Our Sisters 
Rosalyn Singletary 
Anita Sniderman 
Stephen Spector 
Marcy Steele 
Helen Stevens 
Mitchell Stier 
Charles Stuart 
Donald Stuart 
Madeleine Sullivan 
Steven Taub 
Deborah Taylor 
Deborah Tegan 
John Tellefsen 
Paula Tenebruso 
Bulah Thweatt 
Lois Vaisman 
Sandra Valenti 
Jean Vass 
Mildred Vichiconti 
Alleza Wadler 
Anita Warmflash 
Bernie Weinflash 
Joshua Weisberger 
Joseph White 
Emma Williams 
Lystra Williams 
Nancy Willick 
Dr. & Mrs. John Wood 
York Supply 
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Zingler 
Zonta of Hackensack-Ridgewood
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WE THANK THE FOLLOWING FOR THEIR

IN-KIND DONATIONS
Affect Strategies 

ScottAlberg 
Alison Raffaele Cosmetics 

Balthazar Bakery 
Baumgarts 

Bergen Newspaper Group 
bergenPAC 
Blue Moon 

Monica Borg 
Cablevision – Gary Shaw, 

David Barash 
Callahan Jewelers 

Cassie's Restaurant 
Karla Cino 

ChristineValmy Salon & Day Spa 
Clinton Inn 

Jamie & Eric Cohen 
Cookies by Design 

Liz Corsini 
Andrew & Elisabeth Curshen 

Dance With Me Studios 
Dinallos 

Englewood Field Club 
Englewood Hospital & 

Medical Center 
Enterprise Rent-A-Car 

Evention 
Christine Evron 
Flat Rock Brook 

Katherin Nukk-Freeman &
Timothy Freeman 
Janice Friedman 
Fleishman Furs 

Goldman Sachs Charitable Services 
Sandy Greenberg Floral Designs 

GOYA Foods 
Guidecraft 

John Gunther 
Hackensack Restaurant Supply 

Alice Harrison 
Harwood Lloyd 

Alex & Dr.Adele Holman 
Linda Horowitz 

John Hughes 
Douglas James 

Tom James 
JCC Thurnauer School of Music 

Dr. Lynn Jemmott
Jersey Cares 

Gay & Graham Jones 
KPMG 

Kudo Beans 
Rosalind Maiden 

Matisse Chocolates 
Meadowlands Racetrack 

Mexicali Blues 
Jeanne Michaud 

Ina Miller-Silverstein 
George & Carolyn Milne 

National Council of Jewish Women,
Bergen Cty. Section 

Gloria Nelson 
North Jersey Media Group
Community Newspapers 

Mary Nukk 
Parties with Panache 
Philip Morris, USA

Nieves Garcia Pimienta 
PNC Foundation 

Pottery Barn 
PricewaterhouseCoopers 

Priorities, Inc. 
Quick Chek Balloon Festival 

Helen Rapfogel 
Scott & Heddy Reddin 

Sessions 
Vivien Schneider 

Rhoda Sidney 
Doug Sieferling 

MaryBeth Sigler-Garcia 
Barbara & Roy Silvers 

Michael Silverstein 
Mitchell Simon 

Richard & Freyda Simon 
Stony Hill Inn 

TimeWarner Cable – Channel 1 
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PLANNED GIVING
OPPORTUNITIES

Keep BFC In Mind…
Consider including Bergen Family Center
in your long-term financial planning. You
don't need lots of money to make a gift
that can make a difference. 
Planned giving is often an essential part
of estate planning, that can reduce the
tax burden for you and/or your heirs.
There are vehicles to use so that your gift
to the agency can provide income to you
and your family now, and help insure
the future of our programs and services. 
Contact us to discuss a variety of 
financial instruments that can help you
meet your charitable and financial goals,
including a Charitable Gift Annuity, a
Charitable Remainder Trust, and a
Deferred Gift Annuity. 
Leaving a 
bequest also 
can help us 
help others as 
we continue our 
second century 
of service. 



STATEMENT OF REVENUE AND EXPENSES
J a n u a r y  2 0 0 6 – D e c e m b e r  2 0 0 6

U N A U D I T E D  

R E V E N U E  
1. Contract and Grants $3,516,945 
2. Fees and Third Party $598,379 
3. Contributions $247,310 
4. Fund Raising $161,256 
5. Other Income $61,557 
TOTAL REVENUE $4,585,447 

E X P E N S E S  
1. Personnel Costs $3,440,567 
2. Professional Fees $313,423 
3. Occupancy $273,991 
4. Materials & Supplies $243,618 
5. Other Expenses $161,360 

SUB-TOTAL OF 
PROGRAM EXPENSES $4,432,959

DEPRECIATION EXPENSE $71,148 

TOTAL EXPENSE $4,504,107 

NET CHANGE IN VALUE 
OF INVESTED FUNDS $10,532 

CHANGE IN 
PROGRAM ASSETS $91,872 
9%Administrative Costs Including Fund Raising

D I S T R I B U T I O N  O F  U N D U P L I C AT E D  
C L I E N T S  B Y  D I V I S I O N  
1 CHILDREN'S SERVICES 527 
2 ELDER CARE SERVICES 611 
3 CLINICAL SERVICES 2215 
TOTAL UNDUPLICATED CLIENTS 3353 

D I S T R I B U T I O N  O F  P R O G R A M  H O U R S
B Y  D I V I S I O N
1 CHILDREN'S SERVICES 375,250 
2 ELDER CARE SERVICES 45,400 
3 CLINICAL SERVICES 21,500 
TOTAL PROGRAM HOURS 442,150
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www.bergenfamilycenter.org

44 Armory Street
Englewood, NJ 07631
201 568-0817
f 201 568 0913

10 Banta Place 
Hackensack, NJ 07601
201 342-9200
f 201 342 2075

S AV E  T H E  D AT E

Friends of the Family
Annual  Awards Dinner
sponsored by
North Jersey Media Group

NOVEMBER 7, 2007
ROCKLEIGH COUNTRY CLUB
COCKTAILS AT 6PM

HONORE E S :
Carolyn & George Milne
Thomas Monroe
Luis Sanchez and ODECI


